Wed., November 1, 2023

WATERFORD FFA ALUMNI MEETING MINUTES

The November alumni meeting was called to order by Pres. Justin Ehrhart at 6:42pm at the ‘Cotton Exchange’ restaurant (upper dining hall) in Waterford, WI.

There were 12 alumni members & 1 chapter student present.

Pres. Ehrhart welcomed everyone & the ‘Pledge of Allegiance’ was said.

Katie Goetzke, chapter vice-president, gave an update on student news & activities as follows:

1. The chapter potluck meeting was held on Wed., Oct. 11, with 117 guests attending. We would like to thank the alumni who joined us. A thank you to Tracey Schaal for representing the alumni & putting out information about the alumni & its purpose.

2. FIRE (Foundations in Reaching Excellence) Conference was held on Sat., Oct. 14 at the Fox Valley Tech. College. There were 17 freshmen that attended.

3. Pumpkin Chunkin’ Festival asked the chapter to host a petting zoo for the festival at the fairgrounds. Thank you to Doug Holden for providing straw & transporting the animals.

4. Wed., Oct. 25 we did the roadside cleanup along Hwy. 20 West. We had a huge turnout to help.

5. Every Wed. during Oct. we host a new member lunch for freshmen where we teach them about the many opportunities in FFA. We have an average of 12 students attend each week & is a great way to spark interest in our new members.

6. Our annual fruit sale is still going on & ends on Nov. 8. Make sure all order forms are in to Mr. Wicks by then.

7. The National FFA Convention is Nov. 1-4 in Indianapolis, IN. There are 17 members there now of which 9 are officers. We will report about it when they come back.

8. Our 2023 sweatshirt sale started today & ends on Nov. 8. Let Mr. Wicks know if you would like to order one.

9. We will be doing a bake night on Fri., Nov. 17 for the upcoming bake sale at the alumni craft fair on Sat., Nov. 18 at WHS.

10. We will be hosting the area speaking contests this year on Jan 31, 2024 at WHS & would greatly appreciate the alumni’s help. If you would like to be a judge, please contact Mr. Wicks for mare details.

The secretary’s (Eileen North) report/minutes was sent out to all alumni members prior to tonight’s meeting to read over. A motion was made by Tracey Schaal & seconded by Greg Schaal to approve the secretary’s report.

The treasurer’s (Teri Eulgen) report was read as follows: we currently have $27,356.17 in the checking acct., $5,394.32 in the scholarship fund, $5,113.46 in the CD & $20.00 in the Venmo/Pay Pal acct., all of which are at Community State Bank. A motion was made by Gary Beck Jr. & seconded by Tanya Wenzlaff to accept the treasurer’s report.

The reporter (Kathy Skorstad) reported that she wrote a newsletter before school started in Sept. for the parents of FFA members & she will write another on in Nov.

The historian (Julie Rusk) was not present tonight.

OLD BUSINESS:
‘Fall Harvest Days’ was held on Sept. 9 & 10 at the fairgrounds. So far the income is $2,842.31 less expenses so far of $697.51 for food bill, $571.87 reimbursement check. to Steve Sobieski for food items, $284.23 for 10% Randy Graf & $71.33 WE bill for a total profit so far of $1217.37. A final report will be given at the Dec. meeting.

Our meat raffle was held on Sun., Sept. 24 at the ‘Bunker’ in Waterford. Total income that day was $2,070.00. The beef & lamb processing was donated by the Rusk’s, but we still need to have the hog processing as well as the cost of the ¼ beef that was purchased. Chairperson, Julie Rusk will give a final financial report at the December meeting.

Our annual bonfire/chili dump was held on Fri., Oct. 6 at the Schaal home in North Cape. There were 43 people that attended. The chili, nachos with cheese, hot dogs & desserts were very good. The beverages were leftover from the FFA potluck dinner. The weather was a little chilly but everyone seemed to enjoy themselves.

NEW BUSINESS:

Our annual fall craft fair will be held on Sat., Nov. 18 at WHS. Chairperson, Joni Beck, contacted the secretary to update her on the fair. So far there are 60 booths confirmed paid for out of 71 booths that Joni has available. She is still getting responses. Help will be needed with the floor set up on Fri. evening. The secretary has reserved 2 business marquees for advertising & ads will be placed in the papers the week of the 8 & 15. Flyers are available tonight for members to take to work or hang up in local businesses.

We will be holding our annual ‘Christmas Raffle’. Chairpersons, Gary Beck Jr. & Nick Beck said the tickets are ordered & will be sold at the door at the craft fair at WHS. Tickets are $1 each or 6 for $5.00. Prizes are 1st place - $250.00; 2nd place - $100.00; 3rd place - $75.00 gift card to the Cotton Exchange Restaurant; 4th place - $50.00 TSC gift card & 5th place - $25.00 Kwik Trip gift card. The drawing will be held on Wed., Dec., 6 at 7pm at the alumni meeting.

Kathy Ehrhart checked with Love, Inc. in regards to the ‘Adopt-a-Family’ program for Christmas through them. She received information for the alumni for a family of parents with 3 boys  (2- 3 yr. old twins & an 8 yr. old). The committee (Teri Eulgen, Michelle Chart & Kathy Ehrhart) will be shopping for gifts on their list. The gifts are due to Love by the first week of December.

We will once again be having our ‘after’ Christmas party at the ‘Cotton Exchange’ in the ‘Cotton Patch Room’ on Sat., January 13, 2024. The secretary will send out the information to all alumni members with the next meeting information. Reservations are due back to her by Mon., January 8, 2024 with your food choices. All alumni member’s meals are paid for, but guests will need to pay for their meal. Julie Rusk will be in charge of games. Alumni members can provide desserts if they so choose to.

A former alumni member, Chris Manka, has lost his father, Bill Manka. The alumni usually sent a gift to the family in the form of either flowers or a monetary gift. A motion was made by Kathy Ehrhart & seconded by Nick Beck to give a card with $50.00 to them.

Pres. Ehrhart stated that Steve Sobieski will be stepping down as co-chairman of the fair food booth & chairman of the ‘Fall Harvest Days’ food booth. He wants to spend more time with his family. Justin stated we need to find someone to be a manager/chairperson of the fair food booth as well as the ‘Fall Harvest Days’ food booth. We need to start looking now. If you would like to volunteer for the task, let Pres. Ehrhart know soon.

Pres Ehrhart said he received information from the Waterford Wolverine Shooting Team that they are looking for a donation for their banquet on Feb. 24, 2024. A discussion was held in regards to donating fair food booth meal chips to them for their banquet. A motion was then made by Tracey Schaal & seconded by Kathy Ehrhart that we donate 5 meal chips valued at $50.00 to them.

Our next meeting will be held on Wed., Dec. 6, 2024 at 6:30pm at the ‘Cotton Exchange’ restaurant in Waterford, WI.

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Nick Beck & seconded by Greg Schaal (7:14pm).

Respectfully submitted,

Eileen North, Sec.

